
Agenda Report 

To: CITY COUNCIL Date: April 23, 2007 

From: CITY MANAGER 

Subject: PURCHASE OF A THERMAL IMAGING CAMERA SYSTEM FOR THE 
POLICE HELICOPTERS 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council: 

(1) Authorize the issuance of a purchase order to FLlR Systems Incorporated not 
to exceed $199,783 for the purchase of (1) Ultra 8000 thermal Imaging 
camera system for the police helicopter; and 

(2) Grant the proposed purchase orders exemption from the competitive bidding 
pursuant to City Charter Section 1002(H), contracts with other governmental 
entities or their contractors. 

BACKGROUND 

In 2003, the Pasadena Police Department applied for and received funding through the 
FY 2003, Part II, Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI) grant program to begin a multi- 
phased program to upgrade the thermal imaging capabilities within the police 
helicopters. FLlR Systems Inc. was recognized as the vendor of choice at that time. 
On January 24, 2005, the City Council recognized the funds and exemption which led to 
the acquisition of the new camera system. 

In 2006, the Foothill Air Support Team (FAST) applied for and received funding through 
the FY 2006 Sub-grantee Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) to continue the 
thermal imaging system upgrade. On February 26, 2007, the City Council recognized 
the funds from the FY 2006 SHSGP. 

The FLlR camera system is a thermal and visible imaging system for airborne law 
enforcement personnel to see images from extended ranges. This equipment is 
commonly used for homeland security checks, searching for missing and wanted 
persons, and surveillance. Currently, the aircraft that is scheduled for the replacement 
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uses an 8-year old version of the system. This purchase will add a higher quality 
picture to be seen from the police helicopter, both day and night. It is also more in line 
with current technology and will move Air Operations towards standardizing mission 
equipment. 

Currently, our police helicopters are equipped with FLIR Systems thermal imaging 
cameras and to standardize our fleet of police helicopters we should remain with the 
same vendor. FLlR Systems, Inc. is a civilian contractor with a current contract with the 
Los Angeles Police Department for the same FLlR Ultra 8000 system. By attaching the 
Pasadena Police Department to the Los Angeles Police Department contract we are 
purchasing the FLlR for the same base price of $1 86,000. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Sufficient funds exist within the State Homeland Security Grant Program, account 
number 8504-401 000-91 11 6, to support the purchase. 

Respectfully Submitted, / cw& City Manager 

Robert J. ~ulhalWu&nant 
Air Operations section 

Bernard K. Melekian 
-F, 

Chief of Police 






